MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

MONDAY, DECEMBER 4, 2017
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Monday, December 4, 2017, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on November 14, 2017 as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering gave the following report: 1. He stated that he is monitoring the permits and DEQ needs to sign off on the water quality so the Corps can issue our permit for the continuation of the segmented rock breakwaters. 2. He is working with the state and Corps on the 8 Year maintenance permit. Questions still need to be addressed concerning culverts on the Hebert Levee. 3. The levee inspection will take place in December and the grass still needs to be cut in some areas. 5. He also gave verbal quotes on bob cats with a bush hog attachment. He will give the commissioners a written quote at the next meeting.

President Camardelle thanked the commissioners, Town Officials, Jefferson Parish Council Roberts and Templet, Senator Alario, Representative Gisclair, CPRA and our federal delegation for helping us to secure funding to build more breakwaters. The breakwaters are a joint effort and lobbying and going to Washington and Baton Rouge helps to bring the money to Grand Isle. He also stated that he is working on the air strip on Elmer’s Island with Wildlife and Fisheries. The Governor has given his approval on the air strip. Mr. Camardelle is still working on trying to get access to Elmer’s Island. The oil field is bad at this time for the economy and Grand Isle must depend on the tourist and visitors to help our economy and the air strip is one step forward to bringing more people to visit our island. We are working on the breakwaters for Bayou Thunder and will attend a Lafourche Parish Council Meeting to get their support for our rock breakwaters. Merry Christmas everyone and be safe.

 A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee district including all Hurricane Nate invoices.
A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 12:15 p.m.
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